                                                       Redwood Community Radio

                                                   Draft Minutes February 7th, 2023 

[bookmark: _GoBack]                                                                                          FINAL MINUTES 
Redwood Community Radio Board of Directors
February 7th, 2023, 3:00 pm
Zoom on-line meeting
I. Call to order, establishment of a quorum & selection of facilitator 
Opening comments from the President; meeting ground rules.  Noticing the presence of a quorum the meeting was called to order at 3:08 pm.
II. Roll call
BOARD-APPOINTED MEMBERS: Flurina Niggli, Secretary Nadine Chapdelaine
MEMBER REPS: Chestine Anderson, Holly Kreb
PROGRAMMER REPS:  President Marcy “Chanin” Stein, Javier Rodriguez, Lisa “Luv” Deny
STATION MANAGER:  Allison Kolb
ABSENT:  Stephanie Thomas, Member Rep
GUESTS:  Jama Chaplin, Emma Nation-Myers, Lauren Schmitt, George WinterSun.
III. Approval of January minutes
   Stein moved to approve the January minutes with some edits.
The edits were made at the meeting along with some discussion.
  Chapdelaine clarified the role of the Kmud Board Secretary to paraphrase the speakers in the minutes.  She encouraged Kmud Board members to edit the draft minutes to make sure the intended meaning of their statements is correct.
  Chapdelaine seconded the motion.  Niggli, Chapdelaine, Anderson, Kreb, Stein, Rodriguez and Deny all voted in favor.
IV. Approval of agenda
  Niggli moved to approve the agenda.  Anderson questioned calling it a Draft Agenda and Chapdelaine responded.  Anderson seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0).
V. Open time
There were no open time requests.
VI. Consent calendar
There were no items for the consent calendar.
VII. Management report
Kolb reported that the staff had completed department plans for 2023.   A March review of progress is planned.
   Virgil Scigla was hired as a Tech consultant/ Independent contractor. He has been working with Simon for a couple weeks now and has great technical knowledge and radio experience.  
   Volunteers have been working to patch a leak in the roof. In the long term, the Kmud Board will need to think about giving the roof an overhaul.  Kolb is still reviewing what that will look like. Some great volunteers have done pruning and yard work.
  There has been an additional security camera installed bringing the total to 4 security cameras on site. 
  The Quickbooks online transition is complete.  Year-end tasks have been wrapped up. Our Financial Consultant, Sarah Starck, believes we are in great shape to have a very smooth audit this year. Kolb has begun working on the SAS (Station Activity Survey), but it is not yet completed.
  The Block Party is scheduled for Saturday, May 20th.
  The Membership Drive begins March 20th and we are having an open house mixer in conjunction with the drive on Friday, March 31. 
  Other development ideas are being considered: including limited time only merchandise, a Hiphop Yard Party, SoHum Pride event, and a Farm to Table Gala. 
   Stein asked about the status of the year-end letter.  Kolb responded that it would be mailed early next week.  Stein inquired about the status of our current contractor for building repairs. Kolb said she was waiting until better weather to pursue more repairs and get things arranged with the contractor.
    Deny asked about the status of the Kmud Staff input on the programmers agreement.  Kolb said they were still in process with the document.  Deny reminded her that a programmer meeting needs to be scheduled soon.  The timing is between March 7th and March 31st to accommodate the Programmer Rep forum for the upcoming Election.
  Rodriguez asked about a bald patch on the lawn near the front fence.
  Lauren Schmitt said it was done by a houseless person with a weed whipper.
  Deny requested a bio or resume for the new technical contractor.
  Stein asked about the status of the compliance calendar.  Kolb responded that she was up to date. The CPB online reporting site dysfunction is not allowing one of three reports in the public file system.
  Stein mentioned that the current extension deadline for CPB reporting is March 31st.
VIII.    Finance Committee report
             Stein said there is an extensive report from the finance committee in the 
Kmud Board packets.  She said if there are any questions, ask the Finance committee.  Niggli reported that she had attended the Finance meeting and asked if there were any questions.
IX.       Old business
  A.  Appreciation Party
   Chapdelaine reported that the committee had met and were proposing the date of the party to be April 8th.  Niggli brought up the fact that this is Easter weekend and asked about conflicting events at that time.
  Rodriguez reported that he had contacted Café Feast about catering the event, but had not gotten a response yet.  Chapdelaine said she had sent a query to a local chef.  A Kmud member who has large event tents may be available to set them up in case of rain, but has not confirmed.
 X.       New business
             A.   Simon Frech’s Retirement Party
    Kolb said the date had not been set for a catered retirement party.  Since Simon has not set a retirement date, Stein suggested that a subcommittee should be formed to plan the party.  Niggli, Kolb, Deny and Kreb offered to be on the subcommittee.
  B.   Reappoint Grievance Panel
    Stein moved to reappoint Sandy Tilles and Larry Bruckentein to the Grievance Panel.  Anderson seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0).  Stein asked if anyone wanted to be Vice President of the Kmud Board.  She said the VP supports the President and does not have a lot of specific duties.  There were no volunteers for VP at this time.
  C.   Appoint Board Officers
   Stein moved to appoint Flurina Niggli as Treasurer of the Kmud Board.  Anderson seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0).
  D.   Seating of New Board and Board Appointment Policy-Attachment I
   Chapdelaine moved to approve this policy change.  Discussion ensued.  Anderson said the wording needs to be revised.
Chapdelaine then moved to return the policy to the Policy committee.  Stein seconded and the vote to table was unanimous (7-0).
   Deny said she would like to receive the Zoom link to the Policy committee meetings.
  E.   Treasurer Duties By-law and Policy Amendment -Attachment II
   Niggli noted that this by-law is to relieve the Treasurer of duties that are too much for the position.   Stein moved to approve the by-law change.  Niggli seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0).  Chapdelaine brought up the second part of the attachment and moved to approve it.  Anderson seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0).   Chapdelaine noted that since this policy is a procedure, a second vote is not needed to approve the policy change.
  Deny asked who will be responsible for these duties.  Anderson asked who was on the Finance committee.  Stein listed the members of the Finance committee and said they would be responsible for the duties.
  Niggli asked if Ali was part of the team.  Stein responded that our bookkeeper (Ali Bullock) is on the committee.
XI.      Committee reports
A. Programmer representatives
  Stein said we need to find a good candidate to fill her Programmer Rep. Kmud Board seat in April.  She said we need to encourage programmers who may be interested.  Deny and Stein plan to organize a forum for programmer candidates at the upcoming Programmers meeting.
B. Member representatives
  Deny asked about the policy for Kmud Board members missing meetings.  Stein said that a member who gives notice prior to missing a meeting is still in good standing with the Kmud Board.
C. Community Advisory Board (CAB) – Siena Klein
  The next meeting of CAB will be March 9th at 6 pm via Zoom.
D. Correspondence Secretary – Deny
   After a Member Rep. Election announcement was emailed, Deny responded to three emails from members.  Niggli said that she appreciated being cc’d on the letters that were sent.  Stein agreed that the Kmud Board should be cc’d on any letters from the Correspondence Secretary.  Deny clarified that the Election committee does respond to all correspondence related to the Election.
   Rodriguez requested clarification on the roles of the Kmud Board Secretary and the Correspondence Secretary.  Deny and Chapdelaine clarified their positions for him.
E. Development – Deny
   Deny reported that the Farm to Table Gala was planned for late July.  Kolb said it was a good time for abundant produce.  The date will be scheduled to fit between Membership Drives.
   The Kmud Block Party is in the planning stage and volunteers are being contacted. Cynthia Click did an excellent job coordinating the party in 2022.  Kolb will provide a proposal for this event for the Kmud Board, since the cost is likely to exceed $1500.  
    Deny thanked the members of the grant subcommittee for their work.  She gave an update on the Hiphop Yard Party planning. Deny will be the coordinator and will write a proposal for the event.
    The End of the Membership Drive mixer is planned for March 31st.  It will take place in the studios with some food.  Drinks and merchandise for purchase will be offered as well as options for listeners to update their memberships.
    The Podcast subcommittee will begin meeting when Dorothee Schaefer returns from her vacation.
F. Membership Drive – Chanin
    Stein reported that the Membership Drive has been scheduled and the Silent Drive letter is being drafted.
G. Audit –  Sarah Scudder
    Chapdelaine reported that the Audit committee is scheduled to meet on February 15th to begin copying documents for the 2022 audit.
H. Policy –  Chapdelaine
   Chapdelaine reported that the two policies we are working on are included in the agenda.
I. Mediation-  Rodriguez 
   Rodriguez reported that there have been no mediation requests.
J. Building and Grounds-  Rodriguez 
   Rodriguez reported that Tanya Horlick had sealed the roof leak over the library.  There is still work to be done on the side walls of the building. 
K.    Election Committee
    Deny thanked a perspective Member Rep., George WinterSun for joining the meeting today.  Deny and Chapdelaine have met on Zoom with Tonya Farmer who expressed interest in joining the Kmud Board during the last election.  Deny will record an on-air promo for the Programmer Rep position and send another email to that group.  She encouraged Kmud Board members to reach out to Programmers for nominations to join the Kmud Board.  Stein recommended making phone calls to perspective nominees.
    Chapdelaine gave a synopsis of the upcoming Election schedule.
L.    Station Manager Evaluation
     Deny, Stein and Thomas are slowly getting feedback for the evaluation.  Most input has been received. A meeting to review the input is being scheduled.  They will be a meeting with Kolb before the next Kmud Board meeting in March.
   XII.    Committee meeting schedule
All meetings take place on-line until further notice.  Those interested in attending one should first check to make certain that no changes have been made in this schedule.  Zoom meeting IDs, pass codes, phone numbers and links for the Kmud Board meeting can be found on the email that is distributed before the meeting.  For access to other meetings, please contact the committee chair.
Board of Directors	2nd Tuesday, 3:00 pm
Membership Drive	3rd Thursday, 4:00 pm
Development                                3rd Wednesday, 3:00 pm
Policy	4th Wednesday, 11:00 am
Executive	4th Wednesday, 12:00 pm
Audit	
Finance	3rd Tuesday, 3:00 pm
CAB                                             Quarterly, March 9th 6 pm
 Board Talk Show                         April 12th 7:00 pm
XIII.   Closed session – Personnel	
             Kolb requested a closed session.
XIV.    Adjournment
            The meeting was adjourned at 6:12 pm
                                    Attachment I
3.4      Seating of New Board and Board Appointment
             
    The board shall hear nominations for the annual board appointment at the meeting where elected members are seated.  If other candidates are nominated later, all board members shall be notified as soon as possible. Notice must be given no later than six days before the next meeting for a candidate to be eligible.  New candidates may be sought in an effort to reach a decisive vote.
    Just after the opening of the meeting following the close of elections, the two newly elected Board members shall be seated.  Next, the board may choose the appointee, to be seated immediately.
                   
        Policy Manual current through October 11, 2022
3.4. SEATING OF NEW BOARD AND BOARD APPOINTMENT
3/21/00; by policy “Voting” passed 4/01 and Bylaws 2003; 05/12/21
The Board shall consider nominations for the annual Board appointment at the meeting where elected 
members are seated. If other candidates are nominated later, all Board members shall be notified as 
soon as possible, but no later than six days before the next meeting for a candidate to be eligible.
Just after the opening of the meeting following the close of elections, the two newly elected Board 
members shall be seated. Next the Board may choose the appointee, to be seated immediately.
Should the Board choose to seek other candidates before selecting its appointed member, the vote and 
seating of the appointed seat can be postponed until the following month’s meeting. New candidates 
may be sought to reach a decisive vote. As before, the Board shall be notified of candidates as soon as 
possible and by six days before the meeting.
 
                           
                                                   Attachment II
1.   The Finance Committee recommends this Bylaws change:  Delete this wording in the Treasurer's Duties section, Article VII, Section 4, “Oversee the keeping of records of all business transactions,” and “Audit all fundraising activities and membership drives.”

Article VII. Officers of the Board of Directors

Section 1. The Board shall be presided over by a President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer. Each officer shall be elected by the Board for a one-year term. Terms of office shall begin at the first meeting following Board elections.
Section 2. The President shall preside at all meetings of the Board, and at the annual meeting of the Members. The President shall be an ex-officio member of all Board committees. The President shall have such other powers and duties as may be prescribed by the Board.
Section 3. The Vice President shall preside in the absence of the President at any meetings, and shall have such other powers and duties as may be prescribed by the Board.
Section 4. The Treasurer shall oversee the keeping of records of all business transactions. Basic financial records available to the Board shall be posted at the RCR office and shall be available to any Member upon request for a nominal fee within a reasonable time, not to exceed one month. The Treasurer or his or her designated representative from the Finance Committee shall present a financial report at the annual Members’ meeting. The Treasurer shall audit all fundraising activities and membership drives and shall have such other powers and perform such duties as may be prescribed by the Board.
Section 5. The Secretary shall be responsible for taking minutes of all Board meetings, distributing them to Directors and posting them at the RCR office. The secretary shall have such other powers and other duties as prescribed by the Board.




2. The Finance Committee recommends three small changes to Policy 2.3.4, Board Communications Procedure, in the Board Packet section, as follows:  “…Treasurer’s financial reports (Statement of Activity (Profit & Loss), Statement of Financial Position (Balance Sheet), …” 

2.3.4 Board communication Guidelines
(This is procedure as opposed to policy, so a simple vote at one Board meeting is sufficient to revise it.)
Board Packets
Board packets consist of the agenda, draft minutes, reports from management (including compliance calendar items including the previous, current and upcoming months, as well as staff reports), Treasurer’s financial reports (Statement of Activity (Profit & Loss), Statement of Financial Position (Balance Sheet), budget to actual), the Finance Committee report and other reports, proposals for consideration at the meeting, and anything else pertinent to the upcoming Board meeting.  Only Board and Management will receive versions of the financial reports that include individuals’ pay information.
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